WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 10/11/05

[image: image1.wmf]

Chief Dan McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Chaplain Frazee led the department in devotions.


Scott Roser was introduced as a visitor.


The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills against the department were listed, there was some discussion about the bill that was received from Fab Tech, a motion was made by Steve and 2nd by Kevin to send a check for $75.00, motion carried.  A motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Bryce with a second heard from Jim McKenzie, motion carried.


Roll was answered by 29 members, 4 were excused, and 1 absent.


Dan reported that Glenn was in the hospital for a staff infection in his knee. Neil Smith has now been moved to Shell Rock Health Center where he is recooperating. Dennis was recognized for his Fire Fighter of the year award from the Exchange Club. Correspondence was read. 


In committee reports, Jason reported on 807, the truck is still not ready, should be by Oct 19th. Randy reported for the pancake breakfast, need people here Thursday night at 4:00, Friday at 4:00, and Saturday at 5:30AM or sooner. The aerial committee reported that they were still looking at trucks.


In new business, Bob Fiser made a motion to send Walkers Auto Salvage a gift certificate for $25.00 to Dell’s Diner for their time spent with the cars that we use for training, 2nd by Herb, motion carried. Steve Fage talked about some of the Pass devices were not working on last Friday’s fire call. After some discussion it was decided to try moving the helmet tag to the Pass device. Please try and check your own Pass to make sure it is working. Dan talked that Jack, from the city, would prefer to charge items instead of paying cash and getting reimbursed. John  Rosenboom said he will be leaving the Department as he has taken a job back home. Thanks for Everything.


Next months meeting will be held in the museum do to elections.


Motion to adjourn by Herb, 2nd by Will, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted

Jeff Soash, Secretary










